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Welcome Back!  This week’s newsletter will be brief as there has been a lot of 
information from me lately!

Remote Learning

The teachers have started recording their lessons which you will start to see 
appearing on google classroom or Tapestry.  

In the next couple of days, if your child is not in school, you will receive an email with 
information about an opportunity to join a small group of children for a face to face 
conversation with their class teacher and a small group of peers.  

From tomorrow, if your child is in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 and you would like to 
come and collect some reading books, then please just come to the Office between 9 
and 3.20pm from tomorrow.  

If you need username and password for anything, please just drop an email to the 
Office and we will get back to you as soon as possible.  

20 Books for 2020
Over the holidays we had a few more 
children let me know that they had 
completed their 20 Books for 2020.  Well 
done to Lily in Year 3, Joshi and Isaiah 
in Year 1 and Yoana in Year 2.  If you 
have finished but have not had time to 
let us know, just send an email to the 
Office.  
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Autumn Barnet Virtual League

Well, what a great Autumn term we had! Monkfrith are the KS2 Barnet champions. Thank you to 
all the children that participated across the six competitions and congratulations to our 
overall winners in each sport. If you have not seen, there is a video presenting the sports 
certificates and medals for all the children that achieved top scores in one of the competitions 
and medals for children that were in the overall top three children in Barnet.

Long Jump tops scorers: Year 1: James (gold medal), Louis, Julia, Issa and Rahul (bronze 
medal); Year 2: Jack, Andrew, Bronywn and Nick.
Quadkids top scorers: Year 3: Theodore, Zack and Erin; Year 4 Zekeriya, Emily, Ben and Reece; 
Year 5: Rigels, Milan, Jason and Christoforo; Year 6: Dillon, Philbert, Sean, Jack, Leo, Oscar, 
Paniz and Olivia D.
Boccia top scorers: Year 2: Jack (silver medal); Year 3: Iris (bronze medal); Year 4: Andreas 4SL – 
(gold medal); Year 5: Kamran (silver medal); Year 6: Philbert (gold medal) and Leo (gold medal)
Football top scorers: Year 3: Adam; Year 4: Ben; Year 5: Christoforo; Year 6: Sean W
Badminton top scorers: Year 3: Leyla (silver medal) and Andrew (silver medal); Year 4: Andreas 
4SL – (gold medal); Year 5: Tommy (gold medal); Year 6: Philbert (gold medal), Sean P (gold 
medal), Mehr (gold medal), Poshia (gold medal), Shriya (gold medal) and Abigail (gold medal)
Netball top scoring pairs: Year 3: Gideon and George; Year 4: Reece and Ben; Year 5: Milan and 
Rigels; Year 6: Daniel and Luka
New Age Kurling top scorers: Year 3: Leyla; Year 4: Elina and Ben; Year 5: Louis; Year 6: Poshia 
(silver medal)
 
We hope you all enjoyed competing and will join in again this term. The first competition will be 
based on football.
 
Skipping Virtual Challenge
During Autumn 2 term the Year 5’s completed in the skipping challenge. 17 schools took part; 
so 170 children overall. Congratulations to our top 3 skippers in Year 5: Gabi who came 9th, 
Nicole 16th and Ellie 27th out of 170. Year 5 came 3rd overall with a total of 951 skips.
This great total score, added to our Year 6 skipping results, makes us retain our 1st place spot. 
Year 4 are up next and then Year 3. Let’s hope we can keep our top spot.
 
 
Don’t forget you can follow our progress on twitter @BarnetSport. 
 
Healthy body, healthy mind. 
 
Miss Pierides
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